Taking stock: Two years after the Global Compact's call for more data on forced displacement Sajjad Malik

SAIS Europe Journal – Spring 2022

Footnotes

- ¹ The views, thoughts, and opinions expressed in the text belong solely to the author, and not necessarily to the author's employer.
- ² Global Compact on Refugees, UN doc A/73/12 Part II, (New York: United Nations, 2018).
- ³ United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees, *Global Compact Indicators Report*, (Geneva: UNHCR, 16 November 2021), https://www.unhcr.org/global-compact-refugees-indicator-report/.
- ⁴ Jeffery Tanner, Harriet Mugera, Domenico Tabasso, Maja Lazić and Björn Gillsäter, "Answering the Call: Forcibly Displaced during the Pandemic," *JDC Working Paper Series on Forced Displacement* 1, no. 2 (2021), https://www.jointdatacenter.org/answering-the-call-forcibly-displaced-during-the-pandemic/.
- ⁵ UNHCR, "Mid-Year Trends 2021," https://www.unhcr.org/statistics/unhcrstats/618ae4694/mid-year-trends-2021.html.
- ⁶ UNHCR, Global Report 2020, (Geneva: UNHCR, 2020), https://www.unhcr.org/the-global-report.html.
- ⁷ Paul Corral, Alexander Irwin, Nandini Krishnan, Daniel Gerszon Mahler, Tara Vishwanath, *Fragility and Conflict: On the Front Lines Against Poverty*, (Washington, DC: World Bank, 27 February 2020).
- ⁸ UNHCR, "Microdata Library," https://microdata.unhcr.org/.
- ⁹ Helen Dempster, Thomas Ginn, Jimmy Graham, Martha Guerrero Ble, Daphne Jayasinghe, and Barri Shorey, "Locked Down and Left Behind: The Impact of COVID-19 on Refugees' Economic Inclusion," *Policy Paper 179*, (Washington DC: Center for Global Development, 8 July 2020), https://www.cgdev.org/publication/locked-down-and-left-behind-impact-covid-19-refugees-economic-inclusion.
- ¹⁰ Tanner et. al, "Answering the Call."
- ¹¹ World Bank, "Covid-19 High Frequency Monitoring Dashboard," https://www.worldbank.org/en/data/interactive/2020/11/11/covid-19-high-frequency monitoring-dashboard.
- ¹² Joint Data Center, "JDC Support to Integrating forcibly displaced populations into COVID-19 High Frequency Phone Survey," https://www.jointdatacenter.org/jdc-covid-19-hfps/.
- ¹³ Joint Data Center, "Resources," https://www.jointdatacenter.org/resources/.
- ¹⁴ UNHCR, "Using Socioeconomic Evidence in Forcibly Displaced Contexts," vol. 1 (Geneva: UNHCR, June 2021), https://www.unhcr.org/publications/brochures/60d1dc4c4/using-socioeconomic-evidence-forcibly-displaced-contexts-vol-1-june-2021.html.
- ¹⁵ UNHCR Evaluation Service, "Evaluation of UNHCR's Engagement in Humanitarian-Development Cooperation," ES/2021/05, (September 2021), https://www.unhcr.org/research/evalreports/61af7be94/evaluation-unhcrsengagement-humanitarian-development-cooperation-sep-2021.html.
- ¹⁶ However, a large share of this increase can be attributed to specific contributions to Turkey that took place during the reporting period.
- ¹⁷ Leila Hanafi, Melissa Marie Johns, Rebecca Emilie Anne Lacrois, Khadija Shaikh, Paige Marie Casaly, Alain Willy Aeschlimann, *Refugee Policy Review Framework: Technical Note*, Report no. 159251, (Washington, DC: World Bank, 25 May 2021), https://documents.worldbank.org/en/publication/documents-reports/documentdetail/159851621920940734/refugee-policy-review-framework-technical-note.
- ¹⁸ Global Compact on Refugees, UN doc A/73/12 Part II.
- ¹⁹ UNHCR, *Data Transformation Strategy 2020-2025: Supporting Protection and Solutions*, (Geneva: UNHCR, 13 September 2019).